
Southeastern Wisconsin Workforce Development Board Meeting
Tuesday, May 14, 2019
Kenosha County Center – Hearing Room
9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.
Members present: Dr. Bryan Albrecht, Laura Cesar, Susan Chandek, Derek D’Auria, Ken Fellman, Ron Frederick, Nicholas Galich, Brooke Infusino, Amy Mlot, Paul Moeller, Loretta Olsen, Rodney Prunty, Tom Reiherzer, Lanetta Virgil, Matt Waltz
Members excused: Thomas A. Burke, Dave Gaspar, Susan Hall, Cynthia Simonsen 
LEO’s present: County Executive Jonathan Delagrave, Walworth County Board Chair Nancy Russell
Others present: Doug Bartz, Karen Burns, Joseph Cardamone, Stephanie Elmer, Rebecca Freund, Jacquetta Gilman, Amy Greil, Chris Isaacson, John Jansen, Kathy Karshna, Kevin Loef, Kristin Lotus, Hope Otto, Kimm Peters, Marilyn Putz, Nina Taylor, Jonathon Watts, Jeff Wilson
Call to Order:
· Board Chair, Nicholas Galich, called the meeting to order and introductions were completed.  
Silent Roll Call:
· Board Chair, Nicholas Galich asked Rebecca Freund to complete roll call.  
· Rebecca Freund completed roll call.  

Citizen Comments:
· No Comments.

Approval of Minutes of February 19, 2019 Board meeting:
· Ron Frederick made a motion to accept the February 19, 2019 Board meeting minutes. Tom Reiherzer seconded that motion.
· Motion passed unanimously.  

Board Update:

· Board Chair, Nicholas Galich mentioned that there have been changes to Board membership and they are:
· Grace Eckland has moved on
· Mary Sue Gallagher
· David Hazen has retired
· Rene O’Connor has retired
· Rodney Prunty is moving
· Dave Riley and Bob Lee Jr. have been recommended as members
Fiscal Report (handout) – Jacquetta Gilman, Kenosha County Fiscal:

· Jacquetta gave an in-depth overview of the Fiscal Report, numbers reported through March 2019.
· Tom Reiherzer made a motion to accept the Fiscal Report with Lanetta Virgil seconding.  
· Motion passed unanimously.  

Allocation Update (handout) – Doug Bartz: 

· Doug said that we have not yet received notice of the obligations and neither has the State so the numbers reported today could possibly change.  

· Doug presented the allocations for WIOA Adult, Dislocated Worker and Youth programs and discussed in-depth on how the State gets those amounts.  
ETP (Eligible Training Providers) Approvals: 
· There were no applications to approve.  
RFP (Request for Proposals) Discussion – Closed Session:

· Board Chair, Nicholas Galich asked for a motion to enter into closed session per Sec. 19.85(1)(e), Wis. Stats.  
· Roll call was taken to enter into closed session.
· Matt Waltz made a motion to enter into closed session. Tom Reiherzer seconded.
· Roll call was completed before entering into closed session.
· Motion passed unanimously.
· Board Chair, Nicholas Galich asked that if someone is part of a company that has completed a RFP, that you please wait in the Commons Area until the Board returns to open session.  
· Ron Frederick made a motion to go back to open session.  Tom Reiherzer seconded that motion.
· Motion passed unanimously.  
RFP Recommendation Vote:  

· Board Chair, Nicholas Galich stated that he would like to ask for vote on the recommendations for the Adult, Dislocated Worker, Youth and Business Solutions programs as processed and scored by the Kenosha County Department of Human Services, Fiscal Agent of the Southeastern Wisconsin Workforce Development Board.  
· Tom Reiherzer made a motion to accept the recommendation with Matt Waltz seconding.  It is documented that Paul Moeller and Derek D’Auria have abstained from voting.
· Motion passed unanimously.
Other Items as Allowed by Law:  
· Conflict of Interest forms have been included in all packets for Board Members. Board Chair, Nicholas Galich asked that each member fills that out completely and returns it to Rebecca Freund before leaving.  
Board Chair Comments:

· Nicholas Galich thanks Rodney Prunty for his time on the Board and for all the time and energy that he has put in with the Board.      
· We’ve had many changes in the Board structure and the processes and Nicholas Galich states that he’s seen how it all comes together with all the Elected Officials working together to do great things for our community and they deserve a lot of credit for all their hard work within our Workforce Development Area.  
· Nicholas Galich thanks the staff for their hard work and the committee members that took time to review the RFP’s and go through that process.  
Local Elected Official Comments:
· County Executive Delagrave said Thanks to all.  He mentioned that we are entering a new era and we are here to help those that are looking for sustainable lives.    
Next meeting:
· Board Chair, Nicholas Galich stated that this next meeting will be important with approvals being needed so please mark your calendars.  

· The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, August 27, 2019 in Conference Room North 2 at the Kenosha County Job Center from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. 
Adjournment:
· Matt Waltz made a motion to adjourn the meeting with Tom Reiherzer seconding.

· Meeting adjourned.
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